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Town of Avon

Conservation Commission

Public Hearing- Thursday, February 13, 2020
Members Present: Kevin Mooney, Edward Mekjian, John Costa, Christopher Canducci
Absent:

Others Present: David Goldstein- Mass Dot; Matt Lundsted- CEI; Darren Chartier- CHA
Consultant; Bill Fitzgerald; Terry Edwards -80 South Street Avon, MA

Mr. Mooney opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

Approval of the minutes

A Motion was made by Mr. Mekjian, to approve of February 9, 2020: Seconded by Mr. Costa.
Vote: Unanimous

Discussion
Went through the mail. Read various other board/committees’ public hearings.

NOI - Harrison Blvd/ Pond Street Project

Mr. Goldstein from Mass Dot introduced himself and his two other colleague whom he will be
working with on this project of safety improvement and expansion of the road near Pond street.

Mr. Goldstein would like to start in June 2020 to 2021 of the projects, as he shares out the plan
of what the work would like and after. The plan will be done in stages.

Mr. Fitzgerald announce that this project is already scheduled through the town. There will be a
special town meeting on the 24 about this project. Plans will be submitted by April 2020, along
with right away certificates. Town hoping that the project will be go through spring of 2021.

CHA consultant — Environment- DP# 990176

- Safety improvement

- Review areas of expansion — Pond Street

- Wetlands/Residential/ Industrial was taken in consideration for the construction.
- Stage in plans — Road of approval

- Widen the road to 10ft or so.

- Detour plan is involved for the traffic control- 2 lanes.

- Harrison Blvd work will be at night-time. Less traffic at that time.
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Mr. Mooney address the standing condition of the plan, anything that falls on the road is cleaned
up immediately. Mr. Mooney ask that pictures be submitted of wetlands before and after
construction. Silk fence (9inch) to be used for erosion control.

A motion was made by Edward Mekjian, seconded by John Costa, to approve the order of
conditions, with the standard conditions for the Harrison Blvd./ Pond Street Project with. Vote
unanimous.

A motion was made by Edward Mekjian, seconded by Christopher Carducci to adjourn the
meeting at 7:50 PM.

Next meeting scheduled on Thursday, March 12, 2020 at 7:00 PM.
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